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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                              May 18, 2011
Board Members Present:  Dave Parks, Vince DeSandro, Teresa Farris, Steve Carmichall and Ron Monesmith. 
Date & Place:
May 18, 6:30 pm, 5045 Broadmoor Bluffs Dr.
Ron called the meeting to order.
Treasurer’s Report:  
Dave reported that the following homeowners have not paid their dues:

5056, 5068, and 5142 Broadmoor Bluffs

5115 and 5125 Neal Ranch

102 and 195 Odessa

Dave has not sent out any late notices; therefore, Ron will send a letter to these homeowners to ask if the dues were sent, and not received, and advise of the $25 late fee.

Dave will provide a letter for Ron for the checking/saving account signature.
The 5044 back payments have been received for May.
Secretary Report: Teresa has added 29 new emails to the MOHA database since dues were received.  The Board approved providing the MOHA webmaster the database in order to send out future MOHA emails. The Board plans to do an emailing soon.
Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance:
Regarding Switzer’s $2200 quote for fence repair from the April wind storm, Dave reviewed the MOHA insurance coverage, contacted the agent, and sent photos of the damage.  MOHA has a $250 deductible.  We will await the insurance response.

The Board (Teresa, Vince, Steve) conducted a walk through on May 7 to review fencing and mail stands with Switzer.  There are 17 mail stands with safety issues that need to be replaced with many in need of painting.  The Board has received Switzer’s quote for mail stand replacement and individual stand painting.
Other than the fence wind damage, MOHA fencing is in order.

ACTION: Dave will provide MOHA’s current funds (after dues deposit) and the Board will quickly decide on the 17 mail stand replacements and painting.  We hope to award Switzer the business by May 27 and request that the work be completed by September 1st (1/2 funds down and ½ after completion and approval of work).
ACTION:  Vince will request a FINAL quote on the 17 mail stand replacements and painting costs from Switzer asap.

Landscaping and Snow Removal:  

Repair of the sprinklers cost $640; however, we are aware of rain gage problems (the water was on Saturday, May 14 at 6:30 pm during a rainstorm).  The bill was approved.  
Fertilizing and weed spraying has occurred.

ACTION:  Vince will reiterate to Switzer to water twice a week/early in the morning.  He will also discuss the rain gage problem and to remind Switzer to send/call with repair estimates before going forward.

Dave advised the April water bill was high compared to previous years and brought up past discussions on xeriscaping.  The Board is aware that water rates will continue to rise along with maintenance/repairs.  Ron volunteered to investigate D&R materials for xeriscaping and discuss at the June meeting. The Board will need to develop an RFQ for 2-4 landscape companies and have a water past/future comparison.  This is a lot of work for the five Board volunteers and MOHA will continue to investigate.
ACTION: Ron to investigate D&R materials.

Architectural Control:  
Steve has received a request for roof replacement and deck/house painting from 5150 Broadmoor Bluffs; he is awaiting the roof material to respond..
The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 

Next meeting – Tuesday, June  8, 6:30 at Vince’s’.
